Sound Transit
Finance Committee Summary Minutes

August 15, 2002
Call to Order
Chair Kevin Phelps called the meeting to order at 12:15 p.m.

Roll Call

(P) Kevin Phelps, Chair (A) Chuck Mosher
(P) Jack Crawford, Vice Chair (A) Greg Nickels
(P) Dave Enslow (A) Mr. Mark Olson
(A) Mary Gates (A) Dwight Pelz

(P) Richard Mclver
Ms. Marcia Walker, Board Administrator, indicated that a quorum was not present at roli call.

Report of the Chair

Mr. Phelps stated that as there was not a quorum present, the Finance Committee would not be
taking any action, but would hear staff presentations.

Mr. Phelps asked that Mr. Steve Jacobson, Project Control Manager, brief the committee in
September on the issue of contract contingency levels.

Chief Financial Officer's Report
Mr. Hugh Simpson, Chief Financial Officer, introduced Ms. Kelly Priestley, Controller.

Mr. Simpson reported that at the request of committee members, the Audit and Reporting
Subcommittee meeting would be rescheduled from August 21, 2002, to the first or second week of
September.

Action ltems

Motion No. M2002-95 — Authonzmg the. Executeve Dlrector Q execute a contract amendment with
QO’Brien Kre tzberg t {8 a0

Ms. Gloria Overgaard, Deputy Director, and Mr. Jerry Dahl, Construction Manager, Regional
Express, presented the staff report.

Motion No. M2002-97 — Authorizing the Executive Director to execute a contract amendment with
CH2M Hill to incorporate underground utﬂihes Inta the final desian of Martin Luther King Jr. Wa

South (MLK) in the amount of $1,220.000 plus a 3.3% contingency of $40,000 for a total of
$1,260,000 and for a new total authorized mn‘tract amount not to exceed $9,457,572.

Mr. Joe Gildner, Deputy Link Director, and Mr. Tony Raben, Link Project Manager, presented the
staff report.




Motion No. M2002-98 - Authorizing the Executive Director to execute a contract amendment with
Hatch Mott MacDonald/ Sverdrup Joint Venture to provide additional civil engineering final design
services for the Beacon Hill Station in the amount of $2.571.701 for a new total authorized contract
amount not to exceed $12.016.263.

Mr. Joe Gildner, Deputy Link Director, and Mr. David McAllister, Link Engineer, presented the staff
report.

Other Business

None.

Next Meeting

Thursday, September 5, 2002, from 12:00 to 2:00 p.m. in the Union Station Board Room, 401
South Jackson Street, Seattle, Washington.

Adjourn

As there was no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m.

Finance Committee Vice Chair
ATTEST:

W uneia A)xéféou

Marcia Walker
Board Administrator
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